To Whom it May Concern, Regarding Senate Bill 621 As a (mostly) lifelong Oregonian, and an 8 year
resident of Lincoln City, i urge you to vote no on this bill.

Before living on the Coast, i wouldn’t have had an opinion on this topic; i would have hoped that those
in power would know what’s best... well, i’'m not so naive or trusting anymore.

I've lived in this area, long enough to see the effects that these VRD’s have on the community they’re in.
There HAS to be the ability to control this at a City level. taking that away, would be HORRIBLE.

We’'re already battling SO many issues with housing here... VRD’s are a large part of the greater issue in
our little town. It’'s magnified here, in a way i've never experienced before- not in Portland and not in
Hood River & The Gorge... It’s different in these small towns that both rely on and are hurt by tourism
and greed... Also, doesn’t it concern you that Sen Girod owns a large amount of land in Depoe Bay- and
that he would be directly benefitting from this bill passing? raises red flags for me, and seems worthy of
further investigation... i would love to speak with anyone who may want more insight into the specific
issues and situations with VRD’s here; if someone is interested, i can be reached at 541-921-5905 thank
you for your time, Elizabeth K. Carlson



